CiTtYy oF CANNON BEACH ‘

February 6, 2018

Chair Barnhart and members of the House Revenue Committee
Email: Iro.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov

The City of Cannon Beach supports HB 4120. The City of Cannon Beach council
recently rejected a voluntary tax collection agreement proposed by Airbnb. Please see
attached news article.

Cannon Beach depends heavily on the room tax collected to support municipal functions
and operations. This is a revenue stream that needs to be protected. In fiscal year ending
June 30, 2017, the city’s discretionary transient room tax revenue was $3,170,923. The
ability to audit ensures compliance with our laws. Not only does auditing ensure that the
proper tax is collected and remitted but it is an important tool that helps us communicate
with our local lodging community. It keeps us informed and it helps us understand how
our lodging community is interacting with their customers and intermediaries.

We currently are conducting a review of 10 entities for lodging tax compliance. We must
continue to have the ability to request records. Transparency is vital. Anonymous
records of transactions or no records at all will not suffice and does not conform to our
existing local law.

Cannon Beach believes it is necessary for all business model types to follow our laws and
collect, file tax returns, and pay the lodging taxes without the need of a separate
agreement.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (503) 436-8058.

Regards,

Laurie A. Sawrey, CPA
Finance Director

Enclosure: The Daily Astorian article “Cannon Beach rejects Airbnb tax agreement amid
concerns of transparency, auditing”
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Cannon Beach rejects Airbnb tax
agreement amid concerns of
transparency, auditing

Lodging taxes under scrutiny

By Brenna Visser - The Daily Astorian
Published on January 11, 2018 9:34AM
Last changed on January 11, 2018 1:19PM

CANNON BEACH — Bucking a growing trend, the City Council has decided not to pursue a voluntary tax agreement
with Airbnb where the vacation rental giant would have paid the city a quarterly lump sum of lodging taxes.

The responsibility for paying the tax is with the property manager of a vacation rental. With more and more transactions
happening online, cities often have difficulty keeping track of whether rentals that use Airbnb are registered and paying
their fair share.

To help address that concern, Airbnb has contracted with more than 360 jurisdictions around the world in voluntary tax
agreements, which promise to pay cities 100 percent of the lodging tax owed, including from vacation rentals not registered
with the city, under the condition that the vacation rental owners remain anonymous. If the agreement were in place last
year, 150 rentals the company has on record would have paid $110,000 to Cannon Beach.

Unlike other lodging intermediaries like Travelocity or Expedia, Airbnb only pays lodging taxes directly to cities through
these voluntary agreements. Seaside entered into an agreement with Airbnb last summer, joining more than 20 other cities
and counties in Oregon.

While the possibility of receiving previously untapped revenue was attractive, city councilors ultimately took issue with the
lack of transparency, which would make it impossible for the city’s finance director Laurie Sawrey to track whether Airbnb is
accurately reporting all of its revenue.

Sawrey said the agreement would also restrict her ability to audit Airbnb to only once every four years, impeding the city
from enforcing other codes related to safety.

“In Cannon Beach, auditing is a practice we've always employed. Our last audit showed inconsistencies with gross rents,
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and we were able to change an ordinance to address it,” Sawrey said. “The ability to audit is also a council priority.”

Airbnb spokeswoman Laura Rillos said these agreements make it easier for hosts to comply with local tax laws, help
create an even playing field for short-term rentals and hotels and streamline the tax collection process while allowing for
audits.

“We remain willing to discuss the possibility of an agreement with the city of Cannon Beach, so the city can receive the full
economic benefits of short-term rentails,” Rillos said.

Definitions

The state passed legislation in 2013 that requires intermediaries to pay lodging taxes directly to cities.

Wendy Johnson, an intergovernmental relations associate with the League of Oregon Cities, said the conflict comes from
the fact Airbnb does not identify as an intermediary, and therefore argues they don’t have to adhere to the requirements.

“We've explained that the agreements are one option for tax payment. The league will continue to pursue legislation that all
entities should be treated the same,” Johnson said.

Differences in language about whether Airbnb is responsible for local and state lodging taxes is what the league is hoping
to resolve during the upcoming legislative session. Because there is no specific state statute, Johnson said Airbnb is
claiming federal internet privacy protections as justification for keeping clients anonymous.

“Right now, some cities are getting paid, some aren’t. But they aren’t paying you unless you get an agreement. We think all
intermediaries should be treated the same,” Johnson said.

Cities have had mixed experiences with entering these types of agreements, she said. Larger cities, which have a hard
time tracking unregistered rentals, have used agreements to avoid the risk of losing revenue in a time where most are
facing shortfalls. But smaller towns, like Cannon Beach, often have better luck working with local property owners who pay
taxes directly.

Not being able to audit these vacation rentals also makes it nearly impossible to enforce codes that help regulate safety
and the saturation of rentals in the midst of countrywide housing crisis, Johnson said.

Skepticism

Cannon Beach has joined an emerging skepticism about these agreements in the past year. Astoria has been hesitant to
allow Airbnb to collect lodging taxes on the city’s behalf, even as city staff struggle to enforce city rules and collect all the
taxes owed. At a work session in December, staff brought up concerns about not knowing who is operating these types of
vacation rentals.

Hoteliers like Cynthia and Stephen Malkowski of the Arch Cape Inn came out against Seaside’s agreement because of
what they saw as unfair treatment.
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Jason Brandt, president and CEO of the Oregon Restaurant & Lodging Association, said he dissuades cities from entering
these agreements. There should be an equal playing field in the marketplace, and that all lodging should be held to the
same standard to ensure cities have accurate information, he added.

“We consider ourselves a partner with cities to make sure revenue is collected so cities can promote tourism,” Brandt said.

Accountability

Seaside, however, saw the agreement as a way to collect money the city otherwise would have never received, said Public
Information Officer Jon Rahl.

“Previously, if you booked a room through Airbnb, you'd get a notice of a state lodging tax, but no notice of the local. You
were just paying $1.80 on a $100 rental,” Rahl said. “It was really left up to the host to collect the local tax separately and
charge the person after the fact or take it out of their own pockets.”

Along with the agreement, Rahl said the city also decided to invest in STR Helper, a type of software that tracks homes
listed on Airbnb and reports which homes don’t necessarily match up with list of licensed rentals.

Cannon Beach city councilors decided to explore the possibility of investing in similar software, in the hopes that if the city
can identify noncompliant rentals it can also succeed in receiving payment directly.

“This would mitigate the problem of not knowing who these people are. We get more from this program than from Airbnb,”
City Councilor Mike Benefield said.
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